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Noise study first step toward potential motorsport park  
 
Exploring the potential for a motorsports park near the airport in Campbell River will 
begin with a noise study this spring. The Airport Commission demonstrated their 
support in principle for the proposed project by agreeing to pay for up to half of the 
$9,000 noise assessment and control study through its business opportunity fund. 
Last year, the Airport Commission reviewed a proposal by the Vancouver Island 
Motorsports Association to build a $5 million motorsports park drag racing strip on the 
northern half of the Campbell River Airport lands.  
“The City has determined that several issues would have to be addressed prior to 
consideration of this request. These include the effect on other tenants, from noise and 
parking, as well as potential environmental impacts and more regulatory considerations 
such as zoning and utility servicing,” explains Dave Morris, the City’s general manager 
of facilities and supply management.  
 
Because the potential use appears to be compatible with the surrounding uses, the 
Airport Commission asked the proponents to prepare a feasibility study and business 
case, including a noise study.  
 
“Council and the Airport Commission consider this proposal an opportunity worth 
exploring, and we want to be fully aware of potential impacts of a motorsport park on the 
surroundings,” says Mayor Andy Adams. “The proposed motorsports park would be in 
the same area as the planned future expansion of the commercial and industrial lease 
lots in the Master Airport Plan, which means Council will have to consider how best to 
use these lands.” 
 
Find out more about the Vancouver Island Motorsport Society at the link: 
https://vimsa.ca/ 
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Background 
 

• Noise implications of a motorsport park are anticipated to be similar to those in aviation and 
industrial areas.    

• Traffic to the airport location of the potential motorsports complex would be handled via 
Highway 19 and Jubilee Parkway.   

• A riparian area assessment would be required, which may include protection measures for 
the nearby stream and wetland. 

• While the Sustainable Official Community Plan does not speak explicitly to motorsport use, 
no amendments would be required as SOCP policies generally support increased light 
industrial development near the airport.  

• In other municipalities, motorsport complexes or race tracks for vehicles, motorcycles or go-
carts are typically only allowed in industrial areas. An amendment to the Zoning Bylaw would 
be required for a motorsport complex on airport lands. 

• The Strathcona Speedway would not be a suitable location for the proposed motorsport park 
because it does not offer room to develop a quarter-mile drag strip. 
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